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TERM DATES 
 

Autumn Term 2024 
 

Tuesday 3rd September to Friday 20th 
December 2024 

 

Half Term 
Monday 28th October 2024 to Friday 1st 

November 2024 
 

Please follow the link to our term dates 
term-dates-2024-2025.pdf 

(oakengatesnurseryschool.co.uk) 

 
 

Your Health Visiting Team 
School Readiness Drop-in session. 

 
On 26th September at 8.45am and 12.30pm a 
School Readiness staff member from the health 

visiting team will be available in the preschool room 
to give advice, support, and signpost to resources 
on toileting, behaviour, sleep, fussy eating and 

dental health. 
 

By identifying development concerns early, 
support, targeted interventions and early referrals 

can be put in place to and ensure your child is 
equipped and ready for school. 

 
Remember you can also contact the health visiting 

team 0333 358 3328 
 

 

 

 
 

Our weekly learning can now be 
found on the website. 

 
Follow the link below: 

 
https://

oakengatesnurseryschool.co.uk/
learning-spaces 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

New Snack Charges 
 

There will now be a charge for snack of 20p per 
session for all funded children. 

 
You will receive a monthly invoice via email. 

Details of how to pay are included on the invoice.  
 

Please speak to the admin office for further 
information. 

CHRISTMAS CARDS 
 

Personalised Christmas cards will be available to purchase from Cauliflower Cards 
very soon! 

Artwork will be sent out to parents on the 4th October with an order number to use 
to purchase via a website. 

 
All artwork will need to be returned by Friday 11th October to ensure delivery in 

time for Christmas. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                      
 
 
 
 

We are so excited to announce that our new nursery building is going to 
be delivered to our new site on Charlton Street, Oakengates on 

Tuesday 24 and Wednesday 25 September.  
 

The work on the site is then expected to take around 12 weeks for it to 
be completed.  

 
Watch this space for more news and information.  

 
 

Below is a sneak peek of the plans for the outside area. 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Early Help—Useful Information 

Telford Public Health Nursing Service 
 

 
 

Healthy you, Healthy Future 
 

Telephone Number 0333 358 3328 
 

Text 07520 619 053  
 

School nurse 07520 619 051 
Follow on twitter 

@ShropPHNurse     Open 9am-4.30pm 
excluding bank holidays  

Check out the Better Health Healthier families! 
 
This useful website has food facts, recipes, activities and information of children’s weight.  
 
https://www.nhs.uk/healthier-families/  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Did you know that ‘The Oak Family Hub’ is located at The Wakes and offers free 
help and support to residents who are navigating their way through parenting? 

Click here to find out more.  
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 

ERIC – The Childrens Bowel and Bladder 
Charity have family webinars coming up 

 
  

 11th July 19.00-20.30 talking about Going 
back to School 

 
Please click on the links below to register 

as soon as possible 
 

Talking about: toileƟng with addiƟonal needs - parent / 
carer event - ERIC 

 

Do you have a child starting 
school in September?  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please access the ‘Road to School’ poster 
available by clicking here. 

The poster highlights the fact that children learn 
at different rates. It contains 12 suggestive 

steps such as eating, self-care, getting dressed 
and undressed on their own, independence, 

routines, going to the toilet, counting, interest in 
the world and new activities, sharing and turn 

taking, speaking and literacy, listening and 
understanding, and writing skills. 

 

Is Your Child Too Ill For Nursery? 

We’ve been asked by the Health Protection Hub to share some information with you on health-related 
issues – when your child should and shouldn’t attend school and how best to keep them healthy. 

The NHS has some good information for you to looks at here: https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too
-ill-for-school/ 

It's fine to send your child to school or nursery with a minor cough or common cold if they are otherwise 
well and do not have a high temperature. But if your child has a fever, they should stay home from school 
or nursery until they feel better, and the fever has resolved. 

If they have diarrhoea and/or vomiting, they should stay home for at least 48 hours after the last episode. 

It is no longer recommended that children and young people are routinely tested for COVID-19 unless 
directed to by a health professional. But if your child has tested positive for COVID-19, they should try to 
stay at home and avoid contact with other people for 3 days after the day they took the test. Children and 
young people who usually go to school, college or childcare and who live with someone who has a 
positive COVID-19 test result should continue to attend as normal. 

Vaccines provide the best protection against many common but potentially serious illnesses. Over the 
past decade, fewer children are getting routine vaccines, putting them at risk of serious disease. This 
leaves schools vulnerable to outbreaks and increases pressure on the NHS.  If your child is up to date 
with their NHS vaccination schedule, they will already be protected against diseases like whooping 
cough, measles, mumps and rubella throughout their school career, as most provide lifelong 
immunity.  Unvaccinated children are at higher risk of contracting these illnesses and having more severe 
symptoms than vaccinated classmates. They can also spread diseases to others. Check your child’s red 
book or contact your GP surgery to ensure they are up to date on all vaccines. 

Good hygiene also stops infections from spreading, which means less disrupted learning time.  You can 
help by teaching your child to wash hands properly for 20 seconds, use tissues for coughs and sneezes, 
and stay away from others when sick. Letting in fresh air can also reduce the spread of airborne viruses. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 
Use the QR code below to access a guide for parents 

 

 

 

Do you know what to expect in the 
Early Years Foundation Stage? 


